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 What is happening at our school? 
Week 8 is here already! 

You officially have eleven days left of school for 2018. Can you believe how time flies 

when you’re having fun! Congratulations to all students who have continued to display 

a confident and persistent approach towards learning this past fortnight. You have all 

had a red hot go, tried again, learnt from mistakes and celebrated your successes. 

Keep up the great work and remember...you are the keys to your success! 

 
Foyer Furniture 

While this small project took much longer than first anticipated, we are excited to inform 

you our office foyer is looking very smart. Thank you so much to Gina Driver who kindly 

gave her time to hem the edges of the hessian for the new and improved display 

boards. Pop in and check it out…you can even have a seat and relax.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

2019 Adjustment to Kelly’s Plains School Operation Times 

To ensure Kelly’s Plains Public School aligns with our other Armidale Community of 

Schools, we will be adjusting our operating hours, beginning day one, term one, 2019. 

The reason for changing operating hours across the Community of Schools is a result of 

bus runs accessing our new Armidale Secondary College. This will allow our students to 

participate in after school activities and staff to attend any Armidale Community of 

Schools professional learning. Following consultative discussion at the last P&C Meeting, 

it has been decided that our school day will begin at 9am and end at 3pm. Further 

information regarding specific times will be sent home in week ten.  

 

How do you like our 

new foyer furniture? 



Kindergarten Orientation 

Our Kindergarten Orientation program has now concluded for 2018. Congratulations to 

the students who enjoyed learning at ‘Big School’. We look forward to seeing you again 

at Presentation Day and celebrating your achievements. Thank you also for beautifully 

decorating our Christmas tree. You have done a wonderful job.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNE Science Voyager Discovery Bus visits KPPS 

We are super excited to inform you that the incredibly clever scientists from the 

University of New England’s Science Voyager Discovery Bus are visiting us this Thursday. 

We will be participating in four science activities, including: 

 The School of Ants 

 Palaeontology Puzzles 

 Physics of Sound 

 Curious Chemicals 

All students are invited and encouraged to participate, however; if you wish to discuss 

your child’s involvement further, please contact the school office.  

We look forward to showcasing our learning in the next newsletter.  

Week 8 Assembly 

The Week 8 assembly scheduled for Friday 7th December has been cancelled since 

Presentation Day isn’t far away. You are invited to join us on the lawn outside the Shark 

Tank at 3:00pm for a very informal presentation of awards. We apologise for any 

inconveniences and are looking forward to seeing you all on Thursday 13th December 

at 9:30am.   



Mini-Fun-Fete 

Following our end of year presentation day, students, supported by the Kelly’s Plains 

P&C, are hosting a Mini-Fun-Fete. Come along and join in the fun! 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The students and staff of 

Kelly’s Plains Public School 
would like to invite 

Parents and Friends 
                                   to our 

2018 Presentation Day 

on Thursday 13 December 2018 

commencing at 9.30am at the school  

to be followed by Morning Tea 



 

DEL Visit and Teaching Observations 

Last Wednesday, Mr Pat Cavanaugh, Director Educational Leadership, visited the Up-

pies classroom to do a formal teaching observation. We would like to thank Mr 

Cavanagh for his time and his outstanding feedback…allowing our teachers and stu-

dents to consistently reflect and improve their skills and abilities. Our students really en-

joyed engaging with our DEL and enjoyed being challenged by his higher order think-

ing questions.  

 

Uppies use their YCDI keys to achieve SUCCESS! 

The Uppies have been secretly bringing their Hard Yakka clothes to school every day 

as we have tackled some tough and challenging maths. Students have used their flexi-

ble number strategies to solve multi digit subtraction problems where borrowing is nec-

essary. They have investigated the steps needed to solve these increasingly complex 

algorithms through inquiry and measured their success against ‘I can’ statements. Con-

gratulations to all Uppies, who have gone to recess every day this week with a ‘sweaty 

brain’ after giving it a workout! Your positive attitude and persistent effort has allowed 

you all to achieve success. Well done! 



 

ADVENTURES IN ART: for kids aged 8 and up 

Term 1, 2019 (9 weeks)  

Commences Tues 5 February or Thurs 7 February. Time: 4 - 5.15 pm 

For more information go to http://www.neram.com.au/learn-2/art-classes/ 

Enquiries: Del Bernett 0428 377 268 or dbernett@tpg.com.au 

Adventures in Art is a stimulating weekly class for kids aged 8 and up, who enjoy making art. 

Kids will express their creativity in an individual way as they try new possibilities in drawing and 

painting, printmaking and sculpture. Some exhibition visits are also included. Maximum class 

size: 12. Classes are held in the Packsaddle Studio at NERAM, with all materials provided.   

Cost for the term: $190 

mailto:dbernett@tpg.com.au


 

2018 CALENDAR - TERM 4 
MONTH WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SAT SUN 

December 8 

3 4 5 

9.30-11.30am 

YPEP 4 

6 

Science 

Voyager Bus 

7 

P&C Lunch and 

Assembly 

8 

 

9 

December 9 

10 

 
11 12 13 

9.30 Kellys Plains 

Presentation Day 

12pm Mini fun 

fete 

14 

Santa 9am 

Cinema by bus 

10.30am 

Reports home 

15 16 

December 10 

17 18 19 

Last day of 

school 

20 21 22 23 

December  

24 25 

Christmas   

Day 

26 27 28 29 30 
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